 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 16th March 2017
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst, Hoodless, Hart, Bradwell, Bristow.
Public present: Ward Cllr John Barratt,L.Myers,R.Coleman,S.Coleman,R.Mosley,N.Kirk,T.Fox.
1708                Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Buttery, Partington and Ellin.
1709    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1710
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th February 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1711

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bradwell performed the weekly inspection for the last month and has found nothing to report.
The book was handed to Cllr Hart to perform the next month’s weekly inspection.
Kings Head passage-Cllr Hart has now met up with ERYC Lesley Whitehead to view the remaining areas of concern. Leslie has now sent a letter to ERYC John Harland to establish if he will agree to repair and fund the work needed. It was resolved to await a response from John.
.
Fisk Lane parking concerns- Cllr Hirst reported traffic problems in this narrow road caused by cars parking either side of the road thus creating no or limited  access through the road and /or vehicles having to reverse and choose another route due to no through access at all. The clerk has contacted ERYC Steven Savill to make a site visit and meet with Cllr Hirst. A visit was made on 3/3/17 but unfortunately only 2 cars were parked along this road and so no evidence to back up the claims could be made. Steven has suggested any illegal parking is reported to the police and still maintains there is no requirement for any form of double yellow lines. The residents who attended the meeting and councillors present all still agree there is a problem along this road and as such residents have been urged to write to ERYC personally, Ward Cllr John Barratt will write to ERYC and the clerk will write again requesting further action to be taken both by ERYC and the police.

Mole problem- the company Holey Moley have now made a further 3 visits to eradicate the problem for good and have caught a further 3 moles and believe the problem is at an end.

Councillor vacancy-ERYC has now been informed of the vacancy available and as such has advertised with a deadline of 17th March 2017. If an election is not demanded the parish council will be given permission to co-opt.
Astro turf-parish councillors made a visit to the field and decided that turf was best suited in and around the goal mouth areas. The clerk has made appointments with 3 companies to quote on this designated area and will bring these quotes to the nest meeting for discussion and a decision to proceed or not.
1712
 
Planning applications


No applications so nothing to report.
1713

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Street scene-it was noted that the next ERYC street scene village walkabout will be 19/6/17. Cllrs Hirst, Hoodless and Hart will attend.

Bus route-it was noted the EYMS service 361 from Scunthorpe to Goole will stop on a Sunday as from 1st April 2017.

Walnut tree-Cllr Hirst informed the council of al fallen tree in the cemetery. It was felt the tree posed a danger to the public and as such was fully felled as a matter of urgency.
Onslow House-Cllr Hoodless raised concerns about the proposed works with regard to drainage systems in place for these new dwellings. It was noted that as yet building work has not yet begun and as such it was proposed that the building work when started would be monitored to ensure the work done adhered to the guidelines given when planning permission was given by ERYC.

Potholes-Cllr Hirst raised this concern but now a street scene visit date is known it was decided to show ERYC the problem during this visit.

Play area inspection reports-Cllr Partington raised this issue but due to her absence from the meeting it was decided to place it on the next month’s agenda.

Speeding-the residents who attended the meeting raised concerns about speeding vehicles especially along Low Street and expressed concerns about the amount of HGVs passing through and at speed causing homes to shake. SPC explained that past ERYC survey results suggested there is no speeding problem and speed indicator devices are already in place. A suggestion of changing the road signage at the Church Lane junction was proposed and agreed to which would encourage road users travelling from Reedness to Goole to turn down Church Lane instead of continuing along High Street. The clerk and Ward Cllr John Barratt will write to ERYC and ask for better signage and a change to the road markings to alert motorists that High Street is village access only and all other vehicles should use Church Lane as a through road.
Clough bridge damage-Residents again alerted the council to the damaged state of the Clough drain bridge which was damaged several weeks ago by a suspected stolen vehicle. It appears traffic cones were placed over the damage but these have since disappeared now leaving a gap in the bridge which if passed through leads directly into the river below and as such is a danger. It was resolved to write to ERYC to ask for some type of security fencing or guards to protect the public and stop access through the damaged area.
1714

Ward councillor’s report.
Cllr John Barratt spoke of the funding still available from the windfarm grants and encouraged any group with project ideas to apply.
1715                
Financial matters..
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101737 S.Belton (March wages) 
Cq no 101738 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101739 M.Brannon £220.00
Cq no 101744 S.Belton £426.94 annual exp
Cq no 101740 Key Korner £40.42

Cq no 101741 Holy Moley £180.00
Cq no 101742 Screwfix £184.99

Cq no 101743 CWC £252.00
Cq no 101745 Came & Co £110.00
Cq no 101746 M.Brannon exp £59.90

Cq no 101747 G.Sykes exp £50.00
1716

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 27th April 2017 at 7.00pm. 
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